LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
One Stop Shop,
Longshaw Drive,
Little Hulton.

7th October, 2002

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.55 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Pennington - in the Chair


Councillors Fernandez, Judge, Smyth and Witkowski

T. Cribbin - Little Hulton Children and Family Residents’ Project


J. Kirkman 
} New Peel Residents


A. Griffin
}


J. Battye - Spurgeons Childcare - Surestart


A. F. McNulty - Armitage Residents’ Association


S. Turner 
} Walkden Congregational Church


J. Turner
}


C. Mutton 

} Employment and Regeneration Partnership


E. Waterhouse
}


D. Ivill


}


M. Bonney
} Peel Community Disco


S. Phillips
}


M. Scantlebury - Community Network


R. Kraft - Greater Manchester Police


J. Singleton 

} 7th Worsley Scouts/Kenyon Residents


M. Baxendale
}


J. Brennan - Community Health Worker, Salford Primary Care Trust


A. Owen - Walkden High


S. Jolley - Burglary Reduction Team


T. Cavanagh - Armitage Residents’ Association


Jabba - Jabba Party Co-ordinator


A. Rowe 
} Jabba


A. Wilson
}


S. Pollard
}


K. Wright - Athens Drive Residents’ Association


S. Farrow - Central Walkden Residents’ Association


P. Harris - Salford Community Venture


C. McLanagan - ADD Support Centre


J. Wallis - ADD Advocacy Work


C. Astley - Salford Advertiser


M Dunn - Walkden Road Traders


J. Brown - Local Resident


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




B. Jassi - Area Co-ordinator - Director of Environmental Services 




A. Taylor - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator




T. Bartlett - Education and Leisure Directorate 

(Strategic Partnership Officer)




P. Kirkman - Community and Social Services Directorate 




C. Lingard - Environmental Services Directorate




K. Lucas – Scrutiny Support




N. Park - Committee Services Officer

33.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Burgoyne, Devine, Payne and Wordsworth and K. Bamford, M. Abbott, P. Fitton, L. Hacken and A. Dunning.

34.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 29th July, 2002, be approved as a correct record.

35.
MATTERS ARISING

Minute 23(b)(ii) - Sporting Activities Etc.

Angie Taylor reported that the sporting activities held during the summer holidays were successful and it was hoped that similar events would be held in the future.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

36.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth

(i)
Youth Service Development Update

Angie Taylor submitted a report containing details of the current activities within the Youth Service in Little Hulton and Walkden with specific reference to:-

· the Youth Service was still working towards fulfilling the aim of covering youth work at both ends of the Community Committee area by using a mix of mainstream money and external funding

· the last round of interviews had created changes which would be built on between now and the New Year

· Bernadette Lomax had now taken the role of developing and delivering the face-to-face work with young children using the Greenheys and Bridgewater Youth Centres

· a new post of Senior Youth Worker was to be advertised

· a grant from the Youth Service to the CVS was helping develop a support structure for all the voluntary youth groups across the city

· the Connexions service for 13-19 year olds began in September and the Youth Service was working in partnership with them to enhance the service of information, advice and support to young people

· the development of a Youth Participation Team was to commence which would support young people throughout the city

Angie Taylor reported that an afternoon had been organised for young people to (a) celebrate their achievements, (b) have fun, (c) try new activities and (d) meet with young people from across the city, which would take place on 3rd November, 2002, at Buile Hill Park from 2.00 p.m. to 6.00 p.m.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(ii)
Feedback from the Youth Task Group
Angie Taylor submitted a report containing details of key priorities identified at the meeting of the Youth Task Group held on 18th September, 2002, 

Reference was made to (a) the need for a Youth Worker in the Walkden South area, (b) problems which had recently occurred on the Peel Estate and the need for outreach workers to be present in the area, (c) the need to encourage young people to attend activities provided in the area, (d) the need to encourage those working with young people to attend future meetings of this Committee to report on progress, (e) the Service Delivery Area as it was felt that it was too large and therefore required a number of youth workers, however, this presented resource issues and (f) whether school premises could be used to provide after school activities for young people in the area.

Angie Taylor reported that there was currently a national problem in recruiting youth workers.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the comments raised be reported at the next meeting of the Youth Task Group to be held on 7th November, 2002, at Ellenbrook School, commencing at 7.00 p.m.

(iii)
Jabba Events
Jabba reported on the successful activities which had recently been provided at Salford College, which enabled young people to be trained on how to become a Disc Jockey and it was hoped that, subject to the availability of funding, similar events would be held in the future as there was now a collection of 350 names of those who had requested to be involved.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b)
General
(i)
Salford Community Network
Mike Scantlebury reported on the Salford Community Network which was a Government initiative which had been established to co-ordinate all Community Groups, Voluntary Organisations and other agencies in the area.  

Mike Scantlebury indicated that (a) there were five key areas of interest for Salford, Invisible Minority, Faith Matters, Refugees and Asylum Seekers, Disability Forums and Black and Ethnic Minority Groups and (b) the next general meeting of the Salford Community Network would take place on 8th October, 2002, at Buile Hill Park Hall, from 6.00 p.m. to 8.00 p.m.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(ii)
Strategic Partnership
Trish Bartlett, a Strategic Partnership Officer, reported on the Youth Action Key Fund which was funding available for projects involving combating crime and fear of crime.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(iii)
Consultation Events
Angie Taylor reported that (a) a LIFT consultation event would be held on 14th October, 2002, at Walkden Congregational Church, from 6.00 p.m. to 8.00 p.m. and (b) the annual Community Committee Conference would be held on 1st November, 2002, at Worsley Court House and 9th November, 2002, at the One Stop Shop.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

37.
EMPLOYMENT AND REGENERATION PARTNERSHIP

Donna Ivill of the Employment and Regeneration Partnership reported on the current activities being carried out within the Community Committee area with specific reference to, (a) those groups and areas which had been targeted and how they were reached, (b) the current outreach activity, (c) the education bus on which computer training was provided and (d)  the Little Hulton Job Shop.


Emma Waterhouse reported on the services provided at the Job Shop which was to issue impartial advice and guidance to people in the area, to assist in identifying their training needs and associated requirements, to enable them to return to employment.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

38.
SURESTART

Janet Battye reported on the Surestart programme which was due to commence in Little Hulton, which aimed to help prospective parents, parents and children to promote the physical, intellectual and social development of babies and young children, particularly those who were disadvantaged, so that they could flourish at home and when they started school.


The Surestart programme was provided to all families with children under four living in the area and its objectives were to:-

· improve social and emotional development

· improve health

· improve children’s ability to learn

· strengthen families and communities

Janet Battye indicated that there were three stages in the process of planning the Surestart programme which were:-

· Stage 1 : the confirmation of interest which involved a commitment from the partners, confirmation of the area selected and identification of a lead agency and accountable body.

· Stage 2 : the progress report which was to be submitted by 16th October, 2002, which would include (a) a description of progress on establishing the partnership, details of the decision making structures and, evidence of involvement of parents and the wider community, (b) the production of an action plan and (c) an outline of the early services that would be provided and how much they would cost

· Stage 3 : the Surestart plan which was to be submitted by 22nd January, 2003, which would include full details of the programme for the area

Reference was made to the timescale of the Surestart programme and Janet Battye reported that the project would last for a period of ten years and would probably commence in March/April, 2003.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT it be noted that Members of the Committee wished the organisers of the Surestart project every success.



(3) THAT an update report be submitted at the Community Committee in November, 2002.

39.
FUTURE OF THE BAND STAND AT PARR FOLD PARK, WALKDEN

The Area Co-ordinator submitted a report containing details of options relating to the future of the Band Stand at Parr Fold Park, Walkden.


Councillor Stan Witkowski submitted a report which supported the option to repair the existing structure.


Reference was made to (a) whether young people in the area could be involved in the design and refurbishment of the Band Stand and (b) whether the structure of the pillars were stable.


The Area Co-ordinator indicated that the establishment of ‘Friends of Parks’ Groups across the City of Salford was being encouraged.


RESOLVED:
THAT Option 2 to repair the Band Stand structure be approved subject to investigations being carried out with regard to the stability of its structure.

40.
BURGLARY REDUCTION

Steve Jolley reported on the current position of the Burglary Reduction Scheme which was a Citywide project which provided advice and assistance to people in their own homes to reduce the risk of burglary.


Steve Jolley indicated that although the rates of reduction predicted had not been achieved, the work carried out had been successful.


Sergeant Roy Kraft reported on the crime figures for the area which had been reduced by 25%.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the Burglary Reduction Team and Greater Manchester Police be congratulated on the work carried out.

41.
INTRODUCTION TO COMMUNITY ENTERPRISE

Phil Harris reported on the Community Enterprise which (a) assisted community organisations and groups in establishing themselves in business, (b) aimed to benefit local people by creating jobs, providing training in new skills and improving peoples quality of life and (c) aimed to be self-sufficient and any profits made were reinvested into the local community.


Phil Harris indicated that (i) a number of groups had been provided with assistance in establishing themselves as a business, such as Peel United, and the Women and Family Centre, (b) assistance was provided to Community Groups in making applications for funding, forming a constitution and producing business plans and (c) this service was based at the Opportunity Centre, Paddington Close, Salford.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

42.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN/CRIME AND DISORDER UPDATE

Angie Taylor circulated copies of the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Action Plan for 2002/2003 which highlighted key projects in relation to:-

· Environmental Well-Being

· Economic Development

· Crime Reduction

· Social Inclusion

Angie Taylor also submitted a report containing details of the achievements of the Community Committee in relation to the key projects highlighted within the plan.

Reference was made to (a) the need to establish the Task Groups for the Community Committee and (b) the need to maximise attendance at Community Committee meetings to ensure that all areas were represented.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Community Action Plan for 2002/2003 be approved.



(2) THAT the achievements highlighted within the Action Plan throughout the year be noted.



(3) THAT a list of the Task Groups proposed be circulated with a request for volunteers to serve on those groups.



(4) THAT the concerns expressed with regard to the need to maximise attendance at meetings of the Community Committee be noted.

43.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP -


11TH SEPTEMBER, 2002 

Angie Taylor reported on the decisions made at the meeting of the Little Hulton/ Walkden Budget Sub-Group held on 11th September, 2002.


Angie Taylor indicated that the funding requested from S.J. Pinder in the sum of £433.49 for the provision of netball equipment to help coach children in the area  had been approved by the Chairman under delegated authority.


RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group at its meeting held on 11th September, 2002, as detailed in the minutes of that meeting, be endorsed.

44.
BUDGET REPORT

Angie Taylor submitted a report containing details of the current financial position in relation to the Community Committee’s (a) devolved budget and (b) youth action key fund, 2002/2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

45.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 15th August, 2002, be noted.

46.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the Positive Action Press Statements:-

· Jabba events and funding provided

· Community Conference

· Band Stand Renovation

· Work carried out by Community Enterprise

· Employment and Regeneration Partnership and Success Stories

· Crime and Disorder - Reduction Figures

· Burglary Reduction Project

47.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 25TH NOVEMBER, 2002 

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that any Member who wished to raise any issues at the next meeting of the Community Committee should contact Angie Taylor at the One Stop Shop.

48.
LIFT PROJECT
Aled Owen requested information as to the current position of the LIFT project.


Angie Taylor indicated that there was a meeting to be held on 14th October, 2002, at which information would be provided on the current status of the project.


Councillor Doris Fernandez expressed concern with regard to the date of the meeting as it clashed with Labour Group.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

49.
COMMUNITY WEBSITE

Councillor Stan Witkowski reported that it was hoped that a newsletter would be produced on the Community Website in the near future which would be available to all Community Groups.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

50.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting would be held on 25th November, 2002, at Walkden Congregational Church, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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